
Hello from us & Willkommen zum 

Hilfe für Sisyphos-Newsletter!

Liebe Freunde und Spender für Margerets Projekte in Uganda,
 
wir wollen ab jetzt regelmäßig aus Uganda und von Margerets Projekten: Der
Schule St. Margaret's Primary School of Living Faith und vom Waisenhaus,
dem Orphan's Club berichten. Margaret und ihre Tochter Tereza stellen für uns
Informationen und Bilder zusammen, damit wir alle teilhaben können an
Ereignissen, Erfolgen, Geschichten und dem Alltag der Menschen, die wir
unterstützen. 

zur Vereins-Website

https://hilfe-fuer-sisyphos.de/


Hello From Margaret 

Hello my friends.​

This is to express my heartflet
appreciation for the incredible work
you have done in constructing our
school St. Margaret Living Faith
Primary School. ​

Your generosity and commitment to
education is truly inspiring. The
school you are building is not only a
symbol of hope and opportunity but
also a testament of the transformative
power of solidarity and education.​

We pray that the almighty God may
bless you all abundantly.

Gardening Class 
in Term 2, 2024 ​

Gardening Acitivties are important to
teach everybody how to grow food
and to provide extra food to the
school meals.​

In public schools children are
studying for the whole day without
something to eat. We provide a meal
for every child who is with us.

Dates and Figures School Term April to August 24 

We have just closed our second term today August 23rd 2024. The term has
been very productive and full of positive energy.​

Our school calendar has 3 terms (semesters) in a year and the third term is
always the promotional term for the next class or level. The primary school
consists of 7 classes (Primary 1 to Primary 7). After Primary 7 the kids move on
to a secondary level.​

In primary school, children study Mathematics, English, Social studies, and
Science. Every year in November, Primary 7 students sit for a national exam
called the Primary Leaving Examination (PLE). ​

Every term has supports activities like the following:

Term 1

Athletics

Term 2

Music, dance and
drama

Term 3

Ball games like football,
volleyball, basketball

and others​

Status Registration

The School is intermediarily registered until the end of 2024. Registration means
that we are accepted as a school with standards according to the Minstry of



Education in Uganda. We need to be registered in order to run the school. ​

There are certain requirements and we are in the process of meeting those in
order to get a final registration. As this is a temporay first step we achieved, we
have to renew it in 2025. Until then we need to be able to show that we are
further on a good path to success:​

The registrar wanted good classrooms and lavatories, which we achieved in
2023 and 2024. ​It was important for us to have the lavatories for sanitary
reasons and the situation is so much better for everybody now. The new
building, that succeeds the termite eaten old block is a solid improvement in the
eyes of the registration officials. We are endlessly thankful for this help from you,
our friends in Germany, in 2023 and 2024.​

What the registration now additionally wants for the next phase is:​
A Gate which will cost UGX 8.500.000​  (~2.050 €)
Plastering, fitting (windows & door) and painting of the existing main block at
UGX 25.000.000​ (~6.032 €)

Achivements

In 2023 and 2024, we were delighted to have new beautiful lavatories, a
plastered office, two classroom blocks, a food store, and a kitchen. 
All of which was ​donated by you. We had a local building team and
everybody was delighted to help. 

Lavatories with two different sections
one for girls and one for boys. 
The girls section includes showers
which is important for womens
hygiene.



On the left the two classroom block with two classrooms 
for primary 1st and 2nd. On the right corner the kitchen and the storage. 

In 2022 we build a teachers office. It
is not plastered and painted yet. As is
the “old” school block with five
additional classrooms. Making them
clean, bright and pretty is a further
step for registration. So the Registrar
sees the progress​ in professionality
which is happening at our school
through our solidary helpers from
Germany.​

Some activities in Term 2, 2024 ​

Some parents, teachers and the church leaders for the Service 
at the start of the term. ​



We had a soccer
tournament with high ​
participation and full of
passion.


Wir hoffen, diese kurzen Newsletter bringen Information und Freude.
Gerne leitet diese Infos zu unseren zwei Projekten in Uganda - die
Unglaubliches im Kleinen und ganz privat bewirken - weiter. 
Wir freuen uns auf weitere Interessierte und Mitstreiter. 
 
Aktuell brauchen wir "Lehre- und Kinderpaten", die uns helfen die
laufenden Kosten zusammen zu bekommen. Ein Lehrer verdient 90 Euro
im Monat. Ein Waisenkind kann für 30 Euro im Monat Essen und zur
Schule gehen. Weitere Informationen findet ihr auf unserer Website.

zur Website

Auf bald,
Liebe Grüße von Margaret, Kerstin und Team

Hilfe für Sisyphos e.V.
info@hilfe-fuer-sisyphos.de

Spendenkonto Flessa Bank München
IBAN  DE80 7933 0111 0000 7706 88
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